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Mr. Chairman,

1.    I have the honor to speak on behalf of the Group of 77 and China on agenda item
135 entitled "Human Resources Management".

2.    The Group expresses its appreciation to the Under-Secretary-General for
Management, Mr. Yukio Takasu, and to the Director of the Ethics Office, Ms. Joan Elise
Dubinsky, for their introductions of the relevant reports of the Secretary-General. The
Group also thanks Inspector Gerard Biraud for introducing the related reports of the Joint
Inspection Unit as well as the Chair of the ACABQ, Mr. Collen V. Kelapile, for





Mr. Chairman,

11.   Any mobility policy that the General Assembly may decide upon must avoid
repeating problems that have plagued other transformational projects of the UN. These
include the absence of a defined end-state; uncertain and spiraling costs; and lack of
transparency and accountability. There must also be regular reviews of any policy that
may be agreed on, in order to ensure that downstream implementation is in line with the

original objectives of the policy.

12.   Transparency will be particularly crucial in regards to mobility, particularly when
it concerns staff selection. For instance, the discriminatory treatment of external
candidates, which has been recently abolished by the General Assembly, must not be
reintroduced. We must also ensure that in implementing human resources policies,
management must treat all staff members with utmost dignity and transparency, while

fully respecting the terms of contracts.

13.   Mobility cannot be implemented ovemight. Yet there may be scope to rapidly put




